
Statement  of  Archbishop  Edwin
O’Brien on the Closing of Towson
Catholic High School
I  am deeply  saddened by  the  closure  of  Towson Catholic  and troubled  by  the
circumstances that seemed to have left the parish and school board with no other
choice.  The closing of  this  beloved institution is  a  source of  pain for  students,
teachers, alumni and the parish. Every effort is being made to ensure the smoothest
transition possible for our students and faculty and several representatives of the
Archdiocese are working day and night with the parish and school toward that end.
My heart goes out especially to those seniors who were preparing to begin their final
year at TC and we are exploring every available option to provide for their unique
and special circumstance.

Equally deserving of our support is the pastor, Msgr. Tinder, as well as the board
and administration of the school. They expended great energy and countless hours
to save the school from this fate. I am grateful for their commitment to Towson
Catholic and to the students and faculty.

Unfortunately, their best efforts, among them the hiring of a strategic consultant
earlier this year to help reposition the school in an effort to increase enrollment,
were not enough to avoid the impact of the financial crisis which forced so many of
our families to make the painful decision not to enroll their children for the coming
school year.

My prayers are with the Towson Catholic family today and will  be for the days
ahead, and I offer my assurance that everything possible will be done to meet the
needs of  every student,  teacher and staff  member impacted by this painful  but
necessary decision.
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